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May 8, 2007
YR
The Omega Tree
891 E. Warner Rd.
Suite 100G-196
Gilbert, AZ 85296

Dear Mr. (N

This is in response to your letter and accompanying information of March 2nd, 2007, in
which you requested information about the regulatory status of chia (Salvia hispanica).
Please note that our food additive regulations do not include dietary supplements,

Chia seed is considered a food and hence is exempt from regulation, unless there are
safety concerns. It appears that chia has been consumed by native cultures for long
periods of time and we are not aware of any safety concerns at this time.

I hope this answer has been helpful to you. Please feel free to contact me again should you
have any further questions.

Sincerely,

¢ Nl

Karin Ricker, Ph.D.
Division of Biotechnology

and GRAS Notice Review
Office of Food Additive Safety
Center for Food Safety

and Applied Nutrition



